
 
 
 
 
  
 

 
Molina Healthcare of New Mexico, Inc. 

UPDATE: Outpatient Prospective Payment System (OPPS) 
 
 
Molina Healthcare of New Mexico, Inc. (Molina Healthcare) has received Supplement 14-
04 (included in this bulletin) from the State of New Mexico Medical Assistance Division 
(MAD) that addresses Outpatient Prospective Payment System (OPPS) Changes that have 
affected payment of some procedures in the outpatient setting.  One of the major issues 
was $0 payment for laboratory services. In addition, reimbursement for hospital services
when a recipient enrolls in Managed Care during the hospital stay is included in this 
Supplement. 
 
Please note that it was not the intent of MAD to decrease overall reimbursement to 
hospitals, and because the number of codes that became packaged was so significant, 
MAD restored the packaging a pricing rules that were in effect on December 31, 2013.    
 
These changes are retroactively effective to January 1, 2014.   
 
Once the NM Human Services Division has this retroactive fee schedule loaded into their 
production environment, Molina Healthcare will update our claims payment system and 
will adjust claims for correct payment.  Resubmission of these claims is not required. 
 
In addition, hospitals are not required to use Modifier L1 for laboratory codes. 
 
If you have immediate questions, please contact the Provider Services Department toll free 
at (800) 377-9594.  In addition, your dedicated Provider Service Representative’s contact 
information can be located on the Provider Services Territory Grid that on th e Molina 
Healthcare Provider Website at www.molinahealthcare.com under “Contact Us.” 
 
Molina Healthcare Quality Assurance Department 
Molina Healthcare of New Mexico, Inc. 
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